Town of Goshen Board of Selectmen Minutes of Meeting January 28, 2019

Present: Bob Bell, Doug O'Clair, Kevin Bevilacqua, Bonnie Belden, Cindy Rouillard The meeting came to order at 5:00 p.m.

- Check reports were reviewed and signed.
- The Selectmen discussed the 2019 budgets.
- The Selectmen discussed increasing the cost of the tickets for the transfer station. Doug made a motion to raise the cost, Bob 2nd the motion. The increase of the ticket will be discussed at the next meeting
- Bob stated he received an e mail from Alicea Bursey regarding parking at Gunnison Lake in the winter. People want to walk the trail but there is not a place to park. The Selectmen stated Sign will be posted for the cemetery parking from Dec 2 to April 30th for the use of Gunnison Lake.
- Bonnie Belden stated the furnace in the Library needs to be replaced. The old one
 cannot be fixed and there is no heat at the library. She stated the cost to replace the
 furnace would be \$4,650. The Selectmen agreed to have the furnace be replaced from
 oil to propane. The funds will come from the Building Maintenance Capital Reserve
 Fund
- The Selectmen went into executive session.

The meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m.